Brandon Select Board Meeting
May 11, 2020
7:00 p.m.

The Brandon Select Board will meet Monday, May 11, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. at the Brandon
Town Hall located at 1 Conant Square expecting to consider the items noted on this
agenda. Agendas shall be posted on the community bulletin board located at the Town
Office at 49 Center Street and on the community bulletin board located at the Forest Dale
Post Office. The Select Board reserves the right to add additional items, if necessary, at
the beginning of the meeting.

1) Call to Order
a) Agenda Adoption

2) Approval of Minutes
a) Select Board Minutes — Apri! 27, 2020

3) Town Manager’s Report
4) Animal Control Officer’s Report
5) Public Comment and Participation

6} Appointments
a) Rutland Region Transportation Council Rep (1-year term ending June 30, 2021)
b) Rutland Region Transportation Council Alt (1-year term ending June 30, 2021)
¢} Rutland Regional Planning Commission Rep (1-year term ending June 30, 2021)
d) Rutland Regional Planning Commission Alt (1-year term ending June 30, 2021)

7) Fiscal
a) Warrant ~ May 11, 2020 - $55,575.75
b) Route 7 Construction Warrant — May 11, 2020 — $782.78

8) Executive Session

The appointment or employment or evaluation of a public officer or employee under
the provisions of 1 V.S.A. § 313(a)(3)

9) Adjournment



Brandon Select Board Meeting
April 27, 2020

NOTE: These are unapproved minutes, subject to amendment and/or approval at a
subsequent board meeting.

All in Attendance via Z.oom.

Board Members In Attendance: Seth Hopkins, Tim Guiles, Doug Bailey, Tracy Wyman, Brian
Coolidge

Others In Attendance: Dave Atherton, Brent Buehler, Bill Moore, Barry Varian, Butch Shaw,
Lee Kahrs, Chris Brickell, Stephanie Jerome

The meeting was called to order by Seth Hopkins -~ Chair at 7:00PM.
1. Call to order

a) Agenda Adoption — Motion by Tracy Wyman/Brian Coolidge to adopt the agenda, as
amended. The motion passed unanimously.

Add Item: Consider Purple Heart Town Designation following Item 5.

Add a second Executive Session regarding the Appointment or Reemployment or Evaluation of a
Public Officer or Employee under the Provisions of 1 V.S.A. 313(a)(3). The first session to
include Margaret Kahrs and the Town Manager.

2. Approval of Minutes

a) Select Board Meeting —April 13, 2020

Motion by Brian Coolidge/Tracy Wyman to approve the minutes of the April 13" Select Board
meeting. The motion passed unanimously.

3. Town Manager’s Report

Dave Atherton provided a report for the weeks of April 13" and April 20, 2020.
Segment 6:
Work commenced today and will follow the VTrans guidelines that were sent out on April 20,

Mr. Atherton received protocol from Casella’s that he will share with the Board and he has a
policy in place for social distancing,

Other happenings:
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The Local Emergency Management Plan for 2020 has been approved by the RRPC and
Vermont Emergency Management.

Had our first meeting with New England Woodcraft, Watershed Consulting and DEC to
discuss moving forward with a design for dealing with stormwater runoff at the NE
Woodcraft site on North Street. We should be able to get this project funded entirely by
grants. This relates to the new 3-Acre Impervious Surface State regulation.

The Union Street Sidewalk Project will commence on the 29%,

Mr. Atherton held a Zoom conference with Ray Counter, Del Cook and Seth Hopkins to
discuss how to move forward with the proposed joint water/sewer billing. We are looking
forward to streamlining the meter reading and billing process. The goal is to have quarterly
meter readings and place the billing on a 4-bill annual cycle. We will see that getting closer
to completion in a couple of months.

The underground electrical service to the WWTP has started to deteriorate and one phase is
completely out. GMP and Patch Electric will be there soon to set two new utility poles and
run new 3-phase service to the main building.

Economic Development News:

Bill Moore made cold calls to many businesses about applying for the assistance available
via the CARES legislation and the expanded unemployment benefits. That project has been
on hold since it was revealed that the funding has been exhausted for the time being. The US
Senate has passed some more funding and Bill Moore will continue to work with folks to
make sure they are connected with the help they may need, as the bill is now headed to the
House for the additional funding to support the Economic Injury Disaster Loan and
Paycheck Protection Program loan funds.

Representative Stephanie Jerome forwarded an offer from VTel about free wireless hotspots
that they are donating to towns. They are offering to pull fiber connections into large routers
and provide free service through the end of the year (or beyond) as a way to help people that
have to access telemedicine and distance learning. We replied in the affirmative
immediately (we were actually the first fown to contact VTel). Dave Atherton, Stephanie
Jerome and Bill Moore had a conference call with the President of VTel the next day and we
are on our way to having this service based here at the town offices. Fiber is being run by
Eustis Cable into the town office on 4/23/20 and our only responsibility is providing power
to the wireless router. This line will be separate from our existing network, so no security
issues and our downtown will have free wi-fi and the advantage of existing infrastructure in
place to continue to provide after post pandemic downtown wi-fi and possibly expand high
speed access within the downtown and perhaps beyond.
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We are working with Amanda O’Connor of the Rutland Regional Planning Commission on
the 3" round of Vermont Department of Public Service Broadband Innovation Grant, This is
a planning grant for feasibility and business planning about expanding broadband access in
underserved VT communities. The RRPC has been strongly encouraged with the help of
Representative Jerome, Dave and T to apply. I am committing to help secure the letters of
support for Brandon, Goshen, Sudbury and Pittsford.

Tim Guiles stated a couple of meetings ago there was discussion of Carver Street being
included in the road postings and asked if it was posted as a road not to travel. Dave
Atherton reported it was added to the posting list, but the signs will be coming down this
week. Mr. Guiles asked how much of the downtown will be covered by the wi-fi. Bill
Moore stated they have run the fiber into the town office and the Town is waiting for VTel
to send the router that was given to the Town. It is not sure what the reach will be until the
wi-fi 1s in place. Mr. Guiles congratulated all involved in this effort on the great work. Mr.
Guiles stated with the new fiscal year upcoming, he would like to get a list of town vehicles
that use fuel to develop a Green Fleet listing. Mr. Atherton stated Elaine could provide a
printout of this information, Mr. Guiles requested the information be email to him.

Doug Bailey questioned with the startup of Segment 6, when the Park Street project will
begin. Dave Atherton reported he has talked with Markowski and Aldridge & Elliot and
they are concerned that they do not want to burn up construction days due to the limitation
on the number of workers. Tt is hoped to get back to work in a week or so, but they do not
want to burn their time up if they cannot get the work done that they need to. Mr. Bailey
asked if the Leicester Hollow project is moving forward. Mr. Atherton stated the Town is
providing the Forest Service figures on what the charges would be based on FEMA
reimbursement. Mr. Atherton noted the culvert has to be put in first.

Lee Kahrs questioned the status of the Dunkin Donuts and Mobil Station. Dave Atherton
suggested Ms. Kahrs contact Jeff Biasuzzi, the Zoning Administrator, to discuss.

4, Public Comment and Participation

Butch Shaw stated our constituents are having trouble putting claims in for unemployment. Last
week he has able to get a few of the people compensated. Over the weekend, a help site has been
set up that legislators can access to submit requests for assistance for their constituents, M,
Shaw encouraged anyone with questions on unemployment to contact him at 483-2398 or
bshaw(@leg.state.vt.us. He has posted this information on his Facebook page. The site will
hopefully help to move these issues along. The new site allows the legislators to work with the
Department of Labor to help move things along,

Barry Varian thanked Lee Kahrs for the article in The Reporter that laid out the schools’ plan.
Mr. Varian read the following message he received from Jeanne Collins, Superintendent of
OvuUuU:
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“School buildings are closed but learning is open for business! We have begun distance learning
and have sent the first round of packets home lasi week, For the remainder of the school year,
students will receive work either by mail or bus delivery or digitally and will be able to finish
their work for the year.

One concern we have with distance learning is the inability to reach every student through the
internet. We have loaned out over 350 Chromebooks. However, lack of broadband access in
parts of our community is a concern. About 24% of our students lack access. For those students,
we are creating paper packets.

We have started weekend meal delivery as of last Friday, April 24. On Friday we delivered over

4500 meals to cover three days of food. Monday through Thursday we deliver about 1500 meals.
We are still in need of cooler donations, If anyone has a cooler they are willing to donate, please
bring it to the Markowski Field House behind OVUHS and leave it there.

Child Care for children of Essential Employees is still happening, thanks to our private partner
ARK.

All of our employees are working, whether it be meal delivery, custodial work, delivery of
education or making of packets for education. Schools are closed and we are working remotely.
Email or phone messages are the best ways to reach the schools.

Board meetings are held virtually. Information on how te access a board meeting is found in the
calendar invite on the district web page. As it changes each meeting, that is the best way to track
down information on how to access it. We are recording meetings and giving them to PEG TV to
air, but we are not streaming live (at least not at this time). Minutes are posted within 5 days on

the district website board page.

Next week is Staff Appreciation Week for the schools. We appreciate the support the community
has given us, as our school buses drive around the district to drop off meals. We are in this
together and will keep figuring things out!”

Seth Hopkins thanked Mr. Varian and said that it is good that everyone is still getting an
education. Mr. Varian stated they are doing all they can with the equity of opportunity being the
main issue for education and are providing paper material as well as the virtual learning.

Brent Buehler asked if it is known how many COVID19 cases are in Brandon and whether the
Select Board has considered an extension on property taxes for those that have been laid off.
Seth Hopkins stated it was his understanding the legislature is discussing enabling the select
boards to change due dates for property taxes. The select boards cannot do this until the
legislature allows them. Butch Shaw confirmed that was correct. Dave Atherton has not heard of
any COVIDI19 cases in Brandon yet. Tim Guiles stated the Governor had made a point o say
that it would not be possible to identify individuals due to HIPPA. Lee Kahrs stated she has been
asking for town by town information and the Governor had indicated the information would be
available today. Mr. Hopkins stated it would be available but not for towns with less than 6
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cases. Chris Brickell advised that he checked the State’s database and Vermont is reporting by
town and Brandon is below the reporting level.

Stephanie Jerome asked if the School District has provided information from Comcast on low
cost internet for the schools. Barry Varian was not sure whether this has happened.

Ms. Jerome sent the following email due to technical difficulties with Zoom:

“She is happy to help people with their Unemployment Insurance and Pandemic Unemployment
Assistance applications. There have been significant problems associated with Social Security
numbers and PIN numbers. The Legislature has developed a form that Representatives can
complete and send forward to the Depariment of Labor, so that each issue can be addressed
quickly. Too many people have been waiting over six weeks to receive unemployment insurance
and are in desperate need of help. Please reach out to Ms. Jerome at 683-8209 or
sjerome@leg.state.vt.us. She will continue to forward opportunities, such as the VIEL Wi-Fi
router, on to the Town of Brandon. She appreciates that Bill Moore and Dave Atherton saw the
benefit in accepting this programming. This is one step closer to our town getting widespread
Wi-Fi. Ms. Jerome provided some helpful links in response to Mr, Varian’s School District
report for reduced fees for internet service:

hitps:/publicservice. vermont.gov/content/new-connectivity-resources-support-you-guring-covid-
19-state-emergency-vermont

Additional resources for assistance: htips://publicservice vermont.gov/content/resources-help-
during-covid-19-pandemic”

Ms. Jerome followed up with another email with the information below:

“Over the past few weeks, I have been helping constituents with their problems in accessing
unemployment insurance (Ul) or accessing benefits for self-employed or independent coniractors
through the Pandemic Unemployment Assistance Program (PUA). The backlog at the Vermont
Department of Labor is unacceptable and people are not receiving the money they need. The
House has launched a tool where we can collect constituent UI/PUA issues - and send the
information to the VI Department of Labor for a resolution.

Iwant to help! Please contact me at sjerome(@leg.state.vt.us or 683-8209 to provide me with the
information listed below:

First Name

Last Name

Phone number

Last 4 of SSNi#t

Email address

Have you received a Ul/PUA or stimulus check vet?
When did you apply for Ul?

What issue are you experiencing?

If regular unemployment insurance (Ul).
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Have not received a benefit yet
Did not receive the 81200 check
Need PIN reset
SSN error
FEligibility
e Believe you were wrongly denied
If Pandemic unemployment assistance (PUA)
o  Cannot access the system to finish the application
Made an error, need to update application
Have not received a benefit yet
SSN error
Believe you were wrongly denied”

Brent Buchler stated the quarterly payroll statements are due and advised that he tried to file his
statements with the Department of Labor but there are issues with the website. He printed and
mailed them but was advised that they are required to be filed on-line and there 1s a penalty for
not filing. He has had a conversation with the Department on the issues with the website. Butch
Shaw appreciated Mr. Buehler’s efforts in trying to file his report. Mr. Buehler stated there is no
outcome yet and he tried three different times today to try to access the website. He has not paid
the penalty and will continue to try to file on-line. Butch Shaw noted that Representative
Jerome’s Committee will be working on those issues.

5. Schedule Public Hearings re: Proposed Brandon Land Use Ordinance (BLUQO)
Amendments

Seth Hopkins stated there are some BLUO amendments recommended by the Planning
Commission and it had been the consensus of the Select Board at the last meeting to wait a little
longer with the hope that the hearings can be scheduled in-person on these changes.

6. Consider Purple Heart Town Designation

Seth Hopkins stated there has been consideration for the Select Board to do a proclamation for
Brandon Vermont to be a Purple Heart Town. Mr. Hopkins read the following:

“WHEREAS the people of Brandon, Vermont, hold in highest regard the selfless service of the
men and women of our Nation's armed forces; and

WHEREAS military veterans have paid a high price for our freedom by leaving their homes and
Jamilies, dedicating prime years of their lives to defend the U.S. Constitution, and every
community and every citizen of the United States; and

WHEREAS the contributions of citizens of Brandon who served in the armed forces have been
vital in securing the way of life we may take for granted; and

WHEREAS a number of combat veterans suffer wounds or even death in battle, a singularly
meritorious act of patriotic service, and
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WHEREAS the Purple Heart medal, the Nuation’s oldest military decoration in current use, was
created by George Washingion in 1782, and is presented to servicemen and servicewomen who
have been wounded in action, or whose death has proven the ultimate sacrifice, and

WHEREAS the Town of Brandon is home to a substantial, active, and highly decorated
population of veterans, including a number of courageous Purple Heart recipients, to whom it
especially wishes to render respect bought at a costly price, now, therefore,

BEIT RESOLVED that the Brandon Selectboard proclaims the Town of Brandon, Vermont, to be
A PURPLE HEART TOWN

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Selectboard encourages Brandon residents of all
ages to show their gratitude this upcoming Memorial Day for the sacrifices of those who merit
the Purple Heart, and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Selectboard offer this proclamation to Brandon’s
American Legion Post #53 in appreciation, and that a copy be spread upon the Town records.”
Mr. Hopkins stated this means it is going on the record and does not incur much by way of cost
or responsibility to the Town. He provided samples of road signs that would be placed at each
end of Town. Mr. Hopkins noted that he spoke to a Purple Heart veteran who was honored by
this idea and felt that the respect from a proclamation would be well received.

Motion by Seth Hopkins/Tracy Wyman to approve the Brandon Purple Heart Town
Proclamation.

Tim Guiles read the following statement:

“War is a tragedy. It is a tragedy for those civilians who are thrust into harm’s way. It is a
tragedy for the death and destruction that spreads throughout communities on both sides of the
conflict. It is a tragedy for the wounded soldiers who return to lives filled with physical,
emotional, and psychological sufféring.

I respect these wounded veterans for doing what they thought was the “right” thing to do. Today
I believe that the best way to honor their sacrifices is to do everything I can to prevent the next
war. 1 believe that all wars are ultimately ended through diplomacy. I believe that there will
come a time when we will refuse to accept war as a conflict resolution strategy. I believe that
war monuments and public memorial signage is one of the ways that war is glorified and
perpetuated into the next generation. Thus, in doing everything I can to prevent the next war, I
oppose any glorification of war. In closing, I respect our wounded veterans, but I oppose having
Brandon become a Purple Heart Town.”

Doug Bailey appreciated Mr. Guiles’ viewpoint, but having family members in the military he
was more in favor of the proclamation.
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Brent Buehler stated there is no right side to the argument as war is hell, but we need to honor
the people that serve their country.

The motion passed. Brian Coolidge, Doug Bailey, Seth Hopkins, Tracy Wyman “yes” votes;
Tim Guiles “no” vote.

7. Fiscal
a) Warrant — April 27, 2020 - $41,750.76

Motion by Brian Coolidge/Tim Guiles to approve the April 27, 2020 warrant in the amount of
$41,750.76. The motion passed unanimously.

Tracy Wyman asked what had to be done to the 2011 International. Dave Atherton reported there
was quite a bit of work that had to be done.

Doug Bailey asked if the warrant for the uniforms is for the new Police uniforms. Dave Atherton
confirmed the warrant is for Police Department and the staff are now wearing them.

b) Route 7 Construction Warrant — April 27, 2020 - $2,971.00

Motion by Tracy Wyman/Tim Guiles to approve the April 27, 2020 Route 7 Construction
warrant in the amount of $2,971.00. The motion passed unanimously.

The Town Manager has reviewed the warrants.
The Select Board recessed at 7:41PM.
The Select Board reconvened at 7:46PM.

Motion by Doug Bailey/Brian Coolidge to enter into executive session at 7:46PM regarding the
appointment or reemployment or evaluation of a public officer or employee under the provisions
of 1 V.S.A. 313(a)(3) with the session to include the Animal Control Officer and Town Manager.
The motion passed unanimously.

8. Executive Session

Motion by Doug Bailey/Brian Coolidge to leave executive session at 8:16PM. The motion
passed unanimously.

There were no actions required.

Motion by Doug Bailey/Brian Coolidge to enter into executive session at 8;:20PM regarding the
appointment or reemployment or evaluation of a public officer or employee under the provisions
of 1 V.S.A. 313(a}(3). The motion passed unanimously.
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9, Executive Session

Motion by Tim Guiles/Doug Bailey to leave executive session at 8:53PM. The motion passed
unanimously.

Motion by Tim Guiles/Doug Bailey to authorize Seth Hopkins to deliver the Town Manager’s
evaluation. The motion passed unanimously,

10. Adjournment

Motion by Tim Guiles/Brian Coolidge to adjourn the Select Board meeting at 8:55PM. The
motion passed unanimously,

Respectfully submitted,

Charlene Bryant
Recording Secretary
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Town Manager Report for weeks of April 27" and May 4%, 2020

Segment Six:
Casella was able to resume work on April 20", They have been putting down topsoil, adding bark
mulch and starting plantings. They have been pouring the remaining steps to residential propertics
and starting repairing sections of sidewalk where there was spalling. The line stripers will be here
all this week to prep and paint road and parking lot markings.

Park Street:
The project started on May 4%, All of the asphalt has been pulled up and the new sewer line
mnstallation will start this week.

Union Street Sidewalk:
All of the sidewalk has been poured, driveway aprons will be done this week as well as topsoil
and cleanup.

Other Happenings:
The Town was awarded the grant I applied for to construct the parking area behind the former
Mobil Station. The total award is $92,000.00.

We are still on schedule for a June start on the Churchill Road Culvert. Also, we are coordinating
with the Forest Service to rebuild the road. They have offered to share costs on the materials.

Rec Dept News:

- We have nearly 100 people signed up for our community art project, documenting our experiences
around the pandemic and staying safe together. Folks will get their canvasses and materials,
donated by Trish Keith by the end of next week. They will share pictures of their masterpieces via
social media using the hashtag brandemic, and we will collect and display their works at the
Brandon Library this fall with an auction in February 2021 that will serve as a fundraiser for
Brandon Rec trail development, .

- Online Fishing derby is going on from May 9" — May 16", Folks will submit pictures of their catches
on Fans of Brandon Rec Facebook page and a drawing will be held to give away a fishing package to
one lucky mini-angler. All families will receive a bumper sticker!

- With the easing of the Gov. Scott’s “Stay at Home Order” the Brandon rec is making
adjustments. We are allowing groups of 10 or fewer that are foliowing the VDH/CDC guidelines
around social distancing to use the parks and courts. Playstructures are still closed and we have
had to collect all picnic tables to encourage folks to adhere to the “arrive, play and leave”
requirements around this easing of restrictions.

- With this newest easing, as of Friday May 8", we are allowed to plan for modified summer
camps. How this will impact our potential continued collaboration with the OVUUSD is still up in
the air; the school has yet to decide if they will have a summer program, the state park has been
our host site. Stay tuned.

Other items will be covered in the agenda.



To: Dave Atherion, Town Manager
Select Board Members

From: Elaine S. Smith
Re: RRPC Appointments

Date: May 8, 2020

Rebecca Gardner of the Rutland Regional Planning Commission recently sent Certification
forms for appointment of our representatives to the Regional Commission and the Rutland
Region Transportation Advisory Council for RRPC’s 2021 fiscal year, (July 1, 2020-June
30, 2021). | have contacted the folks who presently serve in these positions and all are
willing to continue for the coming term.

Rutland Region Transportation Council Representative - 1-year term
o David Atherton

Rutland Region Transportation Council Alternate - 1-year term
e Richard Baker

Rutland Regional Planning Commission Representative - 1-year term
« Michael Shank

Rutland Regional Planning Commission Alternate - 1-year term
o David Atherton

Elaine S. Smith

Town of Brandon

49 Center Strest

Brandon, VT 05733

(802) 247-3635 ext. 201
esmith@townofbrandon.com




RUTLAND REGICN TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COUNCIL CERTIFICATION
July 1, 2020 = lune 30, 2021

WE, THE LEGISLATIVE BODY OF Brandon, Vermont HEREBY CERTEFY THAT:

(name) __David J. Atherton

(street address) 49 Center Street

(town/zip) Brandon, Vermont 05733 (email) datherton@townofbrandon.com

(phone)__(802) 247-3635 ext. 210

IS APPOINTED AS THE REGULAR REPRESENTATIVE TO THE RUTLAND REGION TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY
COUNCIL.

AND:

(name) Richard Baker

(street address) P.O. Box 99

(town/zip) __ Brandon, Vermont 05733 {email) arabakerd@gmail.com

(phone) (802) 236-29486

IS APPOINTED AS THE ALTERNATE REPRESENTATIVE.

Woe understand that this certification shall be submitted to the Rutland Regional Planning Commission
prior to June 30, 2020 or as soon as the appointments are filled and that such submission is necessary to
validate the name of the person who is empowered to vote for the Town on Council issues,

APPROVED BY THE LEGISLATIVE BODY AT ITS MEETING oF __May 11, 2020
Chairperson/President/Town Clerk
if there is a change, do you wish this to take effect immediately? Yes No

The Opera House | 67 Merchants Row | Rutland, Vermont
P.O. Box g65 | Rutland, Vermont 05701
RutlandRPC.org | (8o2) 775-087¢
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RUTLAND REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGIONAL BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS CERTIFICATION
July 1, 2020 - June 30, 2021

WE, THE LEGISLATIVE Bony oF _ Brandon, Vermont HEREBY CERTIFY THAT:

{name) Michael Shank

(street address) 730 High Pond Road

(town/zip)___ Brandon, Vermont 05733 temail) _michael.john.shank@gmail.com

(phone) (802} 247-4844

15 APPOINTED AS THE REGULAR COMMISSIONER TO THE RUTLAND REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION.

AND:

(name) David J. Atherton

(street address) ___ 49 Center Street

(town/zip)__Brandon, Vermont 05733 (email) datherton@townofbrandon.com

(phone) (802) 247-3635 ext. 210

IS APPOINTED AS THE ALTERNATE COMMISSIONER.

We understand that this certification shall be submitted to the Rutland Regional Planning Cormmission
prior to June 30, 2020 or as scon as the appointments are filled and that such submission is necessary to
validate the name of the person who is empowered to vote for the Town on Commission issues.

APPROVED BY THE LEGISLATIVE 30DY AT ITS MEETING oF _ May 11, 2020

Chairperson/Prasident/Town Clerk

If there is a change, do you wish this to take effect immediately? Yes No

The Opera House | 67 Merchants Row | Rutland, Vermont
P.O. Box g65 | Rutland, Vermont 05701
RutlandRPC.org | (Boz}775-0871

Gropensitive planning in the negion




05/08/2020 TOWN OF BRANDON Accounts Payable Page 1 of 2
11:19 am Check Warrant Report # 63304 Current Prior WNext FY Invoices Luanne
All Invoices For Check Acct 01{10 General Fund) 05/11/2020 To 05/11/2020

Purchase Discount Amount Check Check

Vendor Invoice Invoice Descaription Amount Amount Paid Nunber Data

300541 ARC RUTLAND AREA MAY 2020 appropriation 875.00 0.00 875.00 48378 05/11/20
310861 BIASUZZI, JEFFREY 05/04/20 postage reimbursement 31.50 0.00 31.50 48379 05/11/20
310861 BIASUZZI, JEFFREY 4/26/20 Postage-PC, permit 34.54 0.00 34.54 48379 08/11/20
100655 BLSG INSECT CONTROL DISTRICT MAY 2020 appropriation 10150.00 0.00 10150,00 48380 05/11/20
100245 BRANDON AREA CHAMBER OF CCMMER MAY 2020 appropriation 250.00 0.00 250,00 48381 05/11/20
300947 BRANDON AREA FOOD SHELF 5-6~2020 denations 100.00 0.00 100.06 48382 05/11/20
100205 BRANDON AREA RESCUE SQUAD MAY 202 appropriation 7000.00 0.00 7000.00 48383 05/11/20
100275 BRANDON FREE PUBLIC LIERARY MAY 2020 appropriation 7666.67 0.00 7665.67 48384 05/11/20
100625 BRANDON INDEPENDENCE DAY CELEE MAY 2020 appropriation 1500.00 0.00 1500,00 48385 05/11/20
100280 BRANDON LUMBER & MILLWORK CO, B23351/3 drilling hammer 11,99 0.00 11.9¢8 48386 05/11/20
100280 BRANDON LUMBER & MILLWORK CO, 826698/3 glue 5.18 .00 5.18 48386 05/11/20
100280 BRANDON LUMBER & MILLWORK CO. B26813/3 padlecks 22,989 0.00 22.98 48386 05/11/20
100280 BRANDON LUMBER & MILIWORK CO, B26950/3 nuts 11.20 0.00 11.20 48386 05/11/20
100280 BRANDON LUMBER & MILLWORK CO. 827782/3 fastenars 2.76 0.00 2.76 48386 05/11/20
100280 BRANDON LUMBER & MILLWORK CO., 82%037/3 2x6x8s 14.29 0.00 14.29 48386 05/11/20
100280 BRANDON LUMBER & MILLWORK CO. B29226/3 trash bags 27.98 0.00 27.98 48386 05/11/20
100310 BRANDON SEMNICR CITIZENS CENTER MAY 2020 appropriation 1125.00 0.00 1125.00 48387 D5/11/20
301503 CHAMPLAIN VALLEY FUELS 356267 heating fusl @ HWY 269.33 0.00 269.33 48388 05/11/20
301503 CHAMPLAIN VALLEY FUELS 386268 heating fuel @ Town Hall 132.81 0.00 132,81 45388 05/11/20
301503 CHAMPTAIN VALLEY FUELS 366925 gasoline 175.68 0.00 175.68 48388 05/11/20
301503 CHAMPLAIN VALLEY FUELS 366228 diesel fuel 162.51 0.00 162.51 48388 05/11/20
310946 CINTAS 4048946230 uniforms $2.68 Q.00 g2.68 48389 05/11/20
310946 CINTAS 4049536553 wniforms B83.43 0.00 83.43 48389 05/11/20
310087 COMCAST 4-27-20 May town office 453.46 0.00 453.46 48390 05/11/20
310097 COMCAST PD04/27/20  service: 05/04 ~ 06/03 310.35 0.00 310.35 48391 05/11/20
310097 COMCAST WW04/21/20 serv § WW 04/2B - 05/27 187.27 0.00 187.27 48392 05/11/20
310177 COTT SYSTEMS, INC. 133735 May host fee 233.00 0.00 233.00 48393 05/11/20
100470 CROSBY 'S SALES & SERVICE 0063809 blade, filters, oil, bel 137,92 0.00 137.92 48394 05/11/20
100494 ENDYNE INC 329514 testing 100.00 a.00 100.00 48385 08/11/20
100494 ENDYNE INC 330078 testing 25.00 0.00 25.00 48395 05/11/20
100484 ENDYNE INC 330218 testing 278.25 0,00 278,25 48395 05/11/20
30018% FLORENCE CRUSHED STONE 228197 3/4 minus and dolomite 2006.67 0.00 2006,67 48396 05/11/20
101011 FOLEY DISTRIBUTING, INC 374292 disinfecting wipes 147.87 0.00 147.57 48397 05/11/20
310428 FYLES BROS., INC. 197009 propane & WW chem bldg 213.18 0.00 213,18 48398 05/11/20
100650 GALLS LLC 015533237 boots 135.54 0.00 135.54 483985 05/11/20
100650 GALLS LLC 015533872 chevrons 27.786 0.00 27.76 48399 05/11/20
3008239 GARLAND 'S AGWAY/GT OUTDCOR PWR 90064 trimmer repair 131.48 0.00 131.48 48400 05/11/20
310455 GRAGIANG, LINDA 5-6-20 mi leage-Waterbury Lab p/ 62.10 0,00 62,10 48401 05/11/20
310239 GREEN MOUNTAIN BACKFLOW TESTIN 001-2020 backflow testing 180.00 0.00 180.00 48402 05/11/20
100725 GREEN MOUNTAIN GARAGE 149839 seal, loom, fape 30.36 0.00 30.36 48403 05/11/20
100725 GREEN MOUNTAIN GARAGE 149881 oil for mower 12,61 0.00 12.61 48403 05/11/20
100725 GREEN MOUNTATIN GARAGE 150155 rivets, repair kit, chuc 44.59 0.00 44.5% 48403 05/11/20
100725 GREEN MOUNTATIN GARAGE 150462 lubricant, exhaust £luid 22.38 0.00 22,38 48403 05/11/20C
100725 GREEN MOUNTAIN GARAGH 150639 eletronic heousing 3.36 0.00 3.36 48403 05/11/20
100725 GREEN MOUNTAIN GARAGE 150659 light bulb 12,09 0.00 12,09 48403 05/11/20
100062 J & B ENTERNATIONAL TRUCKS, IN T424054 brake valve 563.96 0.00 563.96 48404 05/11/20
301033 MOMAR ENC PSI337793 degreaser 358.74 0.00 358.74 48408 08/11/20
310795 NATTIONAT BUSINESS TECHNOLOGIES IN366090 serv contract: printers 32.4897 0.00 32.97 48408 05/11/20
310795 ‘NATTONAL BUSINESS TECHNOLOGIES IN366091 serv contract: copiers 80,00 0.00 §0.00 48406 05/11/20

100788 NEW ENGLAND MUNICIPAL RESOURCE 45527 May assessment 7550.00 Q.00 7550.00 48407 05/11/20



0E/0B/20 ICWN OF BRANDCN Accounts Payable Page 2
11:19 am Chack Warrant Report # 63304 Current Prior text FY Invoices Luanna

ALl Invoices For Check Acet 01(L10 General Fund) 05/11/2020 Te 05/11/2020

Purchase Discount Amount Check Check

Vendor Invoice Inveice Description Amount Amount Paid Number Date

310971 NORTRAX INC 2008229 connector 25.10 0.00 28.10 48408 05/11/20
310595 OCCUPATIONAL, HEALTH PARTNERS 4172020 Saervice Agreement- L 2 3559,25 0.00 3559.25 48409 05/11/20
310736 POCKETTE PEST CONTROL 140018 pest control: Police Dep 65.00 0.00 65.00 48410 05/11/20
310736 POCKETTE PEST CONTROL 14019 pest control: storage 50.00 0.00 50.00 48410 05/11/20
310736 BOCKETTE PEST CONTROL 14020 pest control: Town Hall 40.00 0.00 40.00 48410 05/11/20
310736 POCEETTE PEST CONTROL 14021 pest contrel: Town Offlc 35.00 .00 35.00 48410 05/11/20
300502 ROUSE TIRE SALES INC 10292454 flat repair 56.00 0.00 56,00 48411 05/11/20
100479 REVE MAY 2020 APPROPRIATICH 5860.00 0.00 B50,00 48412 05/11/20
100482 RUTLAND MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES MAY 2020 APPROPRIATICN 16856.00 C.00 1656.00 48413 05/11/20
310859 SNOW, DANIEL MAY2020A reimb for sweeper parts 57.62 0.00 57.62 48414 05/11/20
310859 SMOW, DANIEL MAY20208 boot reimbursement 100.00 0.00 100,00 48414 05/11/20
100006 SOUTHWESTERN WT COUNCIL ON AGI MAY 2020 APPROPRIATION 600.00 0.00 600,00 48415 058/11/20
310821 STEARNS SERVICES LLC 1059 Consulting April 540,00 0.00 540.00 48416 05/11/20
3100%% STEPHEN A DOUGLAS BIRTHPLACE MAY 2020 APPROPRIATION 625.00 0,00 £25,00 48417 05/11/20
100630 g POSTMASTER, BRANDON B5/7/20 Stamps 275,00 0.00 275.00 48418 05/11/20
330348 VERIZON WIRELESS 5853109050 serviage: Mar 23 ~ Apr 22 240.06 0.00 240,08 48418 05/11/20
100317 VERMCNT STATE TREASURER-DCG LI MAY 2020 degs Jan-April 1055.00 0.00 1355.00 48420 0B/11/20
100485 VNA & HOSPICE OF THE SOUTHWEST MAY 2020 appropriation 2550.00 0.00 2880.00 48421 05/11/20
300581 VI OFFENDER WORK PROGRAMS 885128 gigns 151,27 0.00 151.27 48422 05/11/20
310046 W.B. MASCON CO INC 209828416 folders, binders 59.88 Q.00 59.88 4B4Z23 05/11/20
310046 W.B. MASON CO INC 209857626 toner & ink cartridges 157,96 0.00 157.9¢8 48423 05/11/20
310046 W.B. MASON CO INC 209556045 mailers, envelopes 41.46 0.00 41.46 48423 05/11/20

Report Total 55,575,758 0.00 55,575.75
Selectboard

To the Treasurer of TOWN OF BRANDCH, We Hereby certify

that there is due to the several persons whose names are
listed hereon the sum against cach name and that there
are good and sufficient vouchers supporting the payments
aggregating § ****55,575.75

Let this be your order for the payments of these amounts,




0B/07/20 TOWN OF BRANDON Accounts Payable Pags 1
12:30 pm Check Warrant Report # 63300 Current Prior Next ¥Y Invoices Jagolyn
For chacks For Check Aact 99({10 General Fund) 05/11/20 To 05/11/20

Purchase Disaount Amount  Chack Check
Vendor Inveice Invoice Description Amount. Amount Paid Number Date
310760 ¥U3S & QO'NEILL INC 221817 $6 Roadway Design Servie 182.78 0.00 782.78 48377 05/11/20
Raeport Total 782.78 Q.00 782.78
Salectboard

To the Treasurer of TOWN OF BRANDON, We Hereby certify

that there is due to the several perscns whose names are
listed hereon the sum against each name and that there
are good and sufficient vouchers supperting the payments
aggregating § *ti¥*rx782 78

Let this be your ornder for the payments of these anounts.




